Freedom of Information Act 2000 – libraries
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
Currently, how much is your authority owed in unpaid library fines? 
Answer:
£23,187 (within 2 year period)
Our policy allows customers to part pay fines over time to ensure customers can continue to read.
Customers can opt to receive email notifications to alert them before their books are due for return.

What is the monetary value of the single biggest library fine currently outstanding, and when was the item’s scheduled return date? 
Maximum fines are capped at £3.  
There are multiple fines of £3 currently outstanding.

What is the name of this item? 
N/A

Currently, how many borrowed items are currently overdue in your library system?
36,715 within 2 year applicable period.  (approximately 2% of all issues)
Over one quarter - 26% of all overdue items are less than 5 weeks overdue.
Customers with items which are more than 5 weeks past their return date are unable to borrow books until they have returned these items.

How many people are library card holders in your authority?
169,639

How many people were library card holders 10 years from this date in your authority?
The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


